December 1, 1942

Dear Ford,

L hod realleed that, for yeors now, you had felt that the Hope
Dapartmant was belng neplectsd by the Univeraity, snd that your own
raaasrches had bean not a 11tt{a luconvenlenced by the conditilon, in
reapect of accommodation and msaiatence, into which 1t hed fallen.

I do hope, now that the opportunity asems to be opsn, that the
Univeralty will give the matter thelr most serious conslderation, in
view of the great tradition of igﬁltnn‘ﬂ.wnrk in this Depertment, and
tire unlque place which 1t fllls, not mersly as a great colleotlon,
but as a living centre of ® acheol of evolutiocnary studiea.

I ghould indeed feel very well rewerded Af enything I could
write could lead to & better realiepntion of the potential valua for
scientifio research of what has nlready been Luilt up in the Hope

Department.
Youra alnceraly,



Dagember 1, 1942

Desr Henry,

_I am snoloaing & letter formally to you, which 1t might be
worth whille peaglng over to Carpenter, 1f 1% seems likely to help
him. I thoupht 1t better to address it to you rather than teo him,
and I think he will not mind that.

thood luck to your effortsl
Yours slncerely,



